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Margaret Wente contends the Education Minister fudged the numbers in her 
September announcement on the benefits of full day kindergarten for children. The 
true story she claims lies in the ‘full report’ released by Queen’s University. 
(“Ontario's $1.5-billion kindergarten hoax”. Nov 30, Globe and Mail) 
 
Ms. Wente is referring to two different reports with two different purposes. Both 
were commissioned by the Ministry as part of the same evaluation. The job of the 
Queen’s researchers was to identify challenges during the 2010 school year; the first 
year full day kindergarten was made available.  Not surprisingly there were bumps.  
In repeating the challenges Ms. Wente neglects to mention that the very purpose of 
the Queen’s report was to identify problems so remedies could be developed.  She 
also fails to note the steps the ministry and school boards have since taken to address 
them.  
 
The Ministry’s part of the evaluation was to analyze child outcomes.  It used the Early 
Development Instrument (EDI), a validated tool employed across Canada and 
internationally to assess children’s preparedness for school.  Based on the largest 
sample ever used for this type of study, it found that children who had attended two 
years of full day kindergarten were better prepared for school.  Queen’s also looked 



them with fewer resources to regulate their children’s behaviour. The more hassled 
the parent the less likely they are to engage positively with their children. Chronic 
parental stress has been connected to poor academic outcomes in children.  

 
Opening up schools to younger children also eases their fears.  Familiarity with the 
school staff, the environment and the routines makes for smoother transition into 
formal schooling.  Younger children in the school environment have also been found 
to have a positive impact on the social behaviour of older children.  

 


